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From: Dave Stoldt
To: Joel Pablo
Subject: FW: Baer to Stoldt re public comment.
Date: Monday, March 22, 2021 12:03:51 PM

From: Michael Baer <mgbisme@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 17, 2021 12:10 PM
To: Dave Stoldt <dstoldt@mpwmd.net>
Cc: David Laredo <dave@laredolaw.net>
Subject: Baer to Stoldt re public comment.

March 17, 2021

To the Honorable Chair Alvin Edwards and members of the MPWMD board,

Happy St. Patrick's day everyone.

At the February 2021 M1W meeting, I made public comments related to SEIR
for Pure Water expansion including comments about the proposed 36 inch
bypass pipeline that was in the original SEIR for that project.

I suggested that the Peninsulans already had a 36 inch pipeline, called the
Monterey Pipeline, which tore up city streets for roughly 2 years, cost $50
million ($10 million over budget) and was rarely being used except for some
occasional ASR water which had only been switched on a few days earlier
due to the meager rainfall from October through January.  

I stated that we didn't need an oversized 36 inch pipeline servicing ASR and
Pure Water extraction needs, and that Cal Am was attempting to piecemeal
in their infrastructure for desal even though the likelihood of that project
coming on line is miniscule in the face of all the deficiencies highlighted in
the CCC staff report recommending denial of the permit.

After the meeting it occurred to me that I really didn't have any idea how
frequently or what volume of water was being transmitted through the
Monterey Pipeline, so I reached out to M1W's Mike McCullough as well as Mr.
Stoldt to see if they could provide clarity on that.  The answer is that nobody
but Cal AM really knows how much the pipeline is being used, even though
100% of the cost has been added to the ratebase.  

To reiterate: $50 million, two years of disruption, and we don't know for sure
if it's even being used. The assumption is that ASR water will be transmitted
in the winter, and some Seaside Basin water will be pumped towards Pacific
Grove in the summer months, but there appears to be no way to quantify
that.
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If the District ran the water company I'm sure the public would have access
to this information, and that it would likely be a monthly feature of the
general manager's excellent reporting.
 
So my comment is this is just another example of how when we get to
eminent domain proceedings, and arguments are being made regarding
public necessity, that this is an important example of the transparency that
the public will have access to evaluate the agency's performance. As
compared to the situation now, which has us completely in the dark on this
and other issues.
 
I'm suggesting that in particular Mr Laredo take note of this point for future
use in compiling the case.
 
Many thanks for the fine work you all do.
 
Sincerely,
 
Michael Baer
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